
Great Falls Neighborhood Council 3 Project Proposal to 
NeighborWorks Great Falls 

Great Falls Neighborhood Council 3 would like to invite members of the Little Shell Tribe of 
Chippewa Indians of Montana to participate in a social event with residents of the 
neighborhoods of Valley View, Riverview, Skyline, and Eagles Crossing.  

The council requests $500 in funding from NeighborWorks Great Falls to purchase ice cream or 
other refreshments to serve during this event.  

The Little Shell Tribe was federally recognized when the National Defense Authorization Act was 
signed into law on December 20, 2019. 

On October 6, 2020, the Great Falls City Commission by ordinance 3223 annexed the Little Shell 
Tribe's Cultural Center at 1529 Stuckey Road into the city limits of Great Falls. This action 
brought the center into the district of NC3.  

The new Little Shell Tribal Health Clinic located at 425 Smelter Avenue N.W. will celebrate its 
grand opening on October 1, 2021. The health clinic is also located in the district of NC3. We 
would like to conduct our social event in conjunction with the clinic's grand opening. 

In addition to purchasing ice cream or refreshments, this grant will assist members of NC3 with 
the postage and printing costs of contacting the residents of our neighborhoods.  

The social event will provide an opportunity for members of the tribe to learn what services 
NC3 can provide and also allow residents to meet with their new neighbors. 

The members of NC3 appreciate any consideration you may have of our request.  


